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February 11, 2020 
 
 
ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 
 

 
Circular Letter 20‐1760 

 
 
RE: Terrorism Risk Insurance Program Reauthorization Act of 2019 
 
Minnesota Workers’ Compensation Insurers Association Inc. (MWCIA) wishes to let 
member carriers know that on December 20, 2019, H.R. 1865 (116th Congress) was 
signed into law. This law includes the Terrorism Risk Insurance Program 
Reauthorization Act (TRIPRA) of 2019. The law extends the Terrorism Insurance 
Program through December 31, 2027, and makes no changes to the key elements of 
the Terrorism Insurance Program. 
 
MWCIA will be drafting a proposed filing for the state of Minnesota. This proposed 
filing will have an effective date of January 1, 2021.   
 
For information on the current Minnesota filing related to Terrorism Risk Insurance 
Program Reauthorization Act of 2015 refer to Circular Letters 19-1746 and 19-1752 
located on the MWCIA website at www.mwcia.org .  
 
These circulars refer to NCCI-Item P-1414 –Establishment of Notification 
Endorsement of Pending Law Change to Terrorism Risk Insurance Program 
Reauthorization Act of 2015.   
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter please direct them to MWCIA’s 
Underwriting staff at 952.897.1737 (Option 1) or email underwriting@mwcia.org. 
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